RIVERSIDE MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MEETING

Meeting held on Tuesday 13TH March 2012 at 10.00am.
Present at meeting:

Anita Fisher

Practice Manager





Joe Ivory

Admin Apprentice




Toni McHale

George Hardwick Speaker




Ian Instone

Patient





Keith Close

Patient





Michael Potts
Patient





Alan Pickles

Patient





Ian Mackie

Patient





Mary Mackie

Patient




Margaret Allison
Patient




Alan Plaice

Patient




Meeting chaired by Ian Instone
Apologies for absence:  
John Shepherd, Abdul Mannaf & Carol Pickles
The meeting was opened by our Practice Manager, Anita Fisher.
Matters arising from last minutes: 
There were no further matters arising from the last meeting, the minutes were proposed as a true record by Keith Close and seconded by Mary Mackie.
Speaker: Toni McHale – George Hardwick Foundation
Toni came along and spoke to us as the George Hardwick trust has moved into Wellington square next door to WHSmiths.  The George Hardwick foundation is a local care centre which covers the whole of the Stockton Borough and provides advice on finance and offers support to carers over the age of 18.  They can provide counselling service, bereavement service and work closely with all local groups.  The Council provide the George Hardwick Foundation with some core funding but most of their financing is through renting of rooms, crèche facilities and alternative therapies.
Future Speakers: Suggestions for speakers were as follows:
Shamaza Ali - Dementia Link Worker, Alzheimer's Society – 10th April
Gareth Neale

Mrs Mackie suggested Clare Curren.

Tombola:
      The tombola was held on the 1st March.  After deductions we raised a total of £185.91.  There was talk of another tombola which is to be held towards September with left over prizes, we are to discuss this further at the next meeting
Raffle:

       The girls downstairs are selling tickets for 20p each. 5 for £1.00.  The Easter raffle is to be drawn on 2nd of April.  Members of staff aren’t pushing the raffle tickets, but instead are waiting for patients to ask about the raffle so that they don’t feel obliged to buy them.

AOB:

a) Fundraising is going very well, there has been around £800.00 raised up to now.  The money raised is said to be going towards either an ECG Machine or a Spirometer – both of which would be integrated with the computer system to free up admin time.  The ECG Machine however seems to be the most likely choice from the two.

b) Dr Soni has taken his exams for his Cardiology course and is looking to start a Cardiology clinic up at James Cook on Wednesday afternoons.

c) We are now doing a ‘Do Well Study’ which is aimed at patients aged over 60.  Letters are to be sent out to 200 randomly selected patients.  The study is because a lot of older people do not get the state welfare benefits that they should.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 11:20am

  Accepting Minutes as a True Recording:- 
Proposed by………………..  Seconded by: ……………………………
Signature:……………..……   Signature: ……………………….………
Next PPG meeting – Tuesday 10th April 2012 at 10:00am
